
FILED 6/25/2021 

State of Florida 
DOCUMENT NO. 06865-2021 
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 

DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

June 25, 2021 

Public Service Commission 
CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER• 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD 

TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M-

Adam Teitzman, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk POc 
Donald Phillips, Engineering Specialist, Division of Engineering D/J ~ 
Docket No. 20210000-OT- Undocketed filings for 2021 . 

Please file in the above mentioned docket file the attached document, Ten-Year Site Plan -
Staffs Data Request #3, which was sent to Florida Power & Light Company. 

DP/pz 

Attachment 



From: Patti Zellner
To: "Nanci_Nesmith@fpl.com"; "mark.bubriski@fpl.com"; "Lisa.Roddy@nexteraenergy.com";

"Richard.hume@fpl.com"
Cc: Donald Phillips; Damian Kistner; Phillip Ellis; Laura King; Patti Zellner
Subject: DN 20210000-OT (TYSP) Staff"s Data Request #3 to Florida Power & Light Company (FPL)
Date: Friday, June 25, 2021 10:00:44 AM
Attachments: image001.png

June 25, 2021
 
Dear Utility Representatives,
 
This year’s Ten-Year Site Plan Review process (TYSP Review) will be led by Donald Phillips
and Damian Kistner in the Florida Public Service Commission’s (FPSC) Division of
Engineering. Their contact information is as follows:
 
Donald Phillips
Office: (850)-413-6974
Email: DPhillip@psc.state.fl.us
 
Damian Kistner
Office: (850)-413-6858
Email: Dkistner@psc.state.fl.us
 
Dear Utility Representatives:
 
Re: Review of the 2021 Ten-Year Site Plans for Florida’s Electric Utilities – Staff’s Data
Request #3 to FPL.
 
Please respond to the following questions, which constitute Staff’s Data Request #3.
 

1. Please refer to Florida Power & Light Company’s (FPL) response to Staff’s First Data
Request, No. 13(b), where the utility indicated “FPL’s industrial use per customer
increased in 2020; however, this is increase [which] is not attributable to impacts from
the pandemic.” Please explain what caused the increase in FPL’s industrial use per
customer last year.
 
 

Please submit your responses to this data request to both the FPSC Division of Engineering
and the FPSC Office of Commission Clerk by following the instructions below:
 
1.      Please email your responses to Donald Phillips and Damian Kistner by Wednesday, July

7, 2021.
 

2.      Please consolidate your responses into a single PDF document and electronically file this
PDF document via the Commission’s website no later than Wednesday, July 7, 2021.

a.       Navigate to www.floridapsc.com.
b.      At the top of the page, hover the mouse cursor over the “Clerk’s Office” tab.
c.       Select from the drop-down menu “Electronic Filing Web Form.”
d.      Please complete the form, referencing “Docket No. 20210000-OT.”
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e.       Attach your response as the “Primary PDF.”
f.        Submit the form.

 
If you have any questions, please contact Donald Phillips or Damian Kistner.
 
Sincerely,
Patti Zellner
Administrative Assistant
Division of Engineering
Phone:  (850) 413-6208
Email:  pzellner@psc.state.fl.us

 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk (20210000-OT – Undocketed filings for 2021)
 
 
 

 

mailto:pzellner@psc.state.fl.us



